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Reference: IR907 

Date issued: 21 February 2024 

Regional Partnership Boards in Wales 
 

Thank you for your letter, delivered by email of 24 January 2024, in which you requested 

information regarding the Regional Partnership Boards of Wales, specifically the “latest 

reports on all seven of Wales RPBs, including either the last five years of accounts or the 

latest audit of their spending and finances”.  

The Auditor General for Wales does not have any statutory functions that relate specifically 

to the RPBs, therefore does not audit their accounts and the requested information is not 

held per se. It may, however, be helpful to note that the Auditor General does have a role in 

relation to wider value for money programmes of work, which includes examination of issues 

relevant to RPBs and the flows of funding to them. There is some ongoing work in this area 

and related reports that may be of interest may be accessed at the links below:  

Integrated Care Fund | Audit Wales 

Cardiff and Vale Regional Partnership Board – Integrated Care Fund | Audit Wales 

Care Home Commissioning for Older People | Audit Wales 

Cwm Taf Morgannwg Regional Partnership Board – Transformational Leadership 
Programme Board – Baseline Governance Review | Audit Wales 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Information Officer 

https://www.audit.wales/publication/integrated-care-fund
https://www.audit.wales/publication/cardiff-and-vale-regional-partnership-board-integrated-care-fund
https://www.audit.wales/publication/care-home-commissioning-older-people
https://www.audit.wales/publication/cwm-taf-morgannwg-regional-partnership-board-transformational-leadership-programme
https://www.audit.wales/publication/cwm-taf-morgannwg-regional-partnership-board-transformational-leadership-programme

